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judgement of this type of information is likely to generate data that is of little value, and unlikely to pass 
assurance measures.  

This demonstrates the need for distributors to develop the capacity in system automation to eliminate 
the need for interpretation and judgement. To build this capacity will take some time, and significant 
investment, as well as consultation across the industry to ensure a standard approach for consistency 
and comparability of data across distributors and through time. For this reason, Essential Energy 
recommends that the AER engage with distributors to develop a comparable and consistent data set 
that meets the AER’s objectives, along with a development path, budget and timeline to delivery. This 
could be achieved through a workshop with distributors to establish a joint understanding of the issues 
involved, including the AER’s objectives for the data, and the current limitations for data delivery.  

The value of consultation in the co-design of required data sets cannot be overstated. It will help to 
ensure that the provision of data is practical and achieves its intended outcomes. It also provides 
distributors with the opportunity to provide input on the potential impact of the requirements and to 
suggest alternative solutions that may better achieve the regulatory objectives. 

Clarity regarding the AER’s objectives, purpose and use of RIO data will allow distributors to assist the 
AER by designing data sets and systems that are fit for purpose, and less labour intensive than the 
current practice. Co-designing data requirements with the AER will also provide the AER with insight 
into the data capabilities of distributors to ensure that investments in data capacity meet the 
cost/benefit test.  

Distributors can also assist, during the co-design process, by providing the AER with information 
regarding the data provided to state regulators. Where the provision of data is aligned with 
jurisdictional regulators, both in terms of timing and the data requested, results in the reduction of 
regulatory burden and duplication of data collection. The data sets once designed, should serve both 
the AER’s purposes and be a valued source for distributors in business decision-making.    

If you have any queries regarding this submission, please contact our Regulatory Strategy Manager, 
Adam Young on  or via   

 

Yours sincerely 

Natalie Lindsay 
Head of Regulatory Affairs 
 
  






